
February 10, 2025 [Starosta’s Annual report]

Another year has passed and we continue to grow and expand. Work at the school has been 
completed with the exception of some improvements we will continue to address. The 
maintenance building has water and drain lines installed plus a bathroom framed in. Heating and
cooling will be installed when we can afford to do so. Septic systems for the school and 
maintenance building were completed. The new Church project has the septic field installed 
ready to be connected when we start construction. 

I want to thank all of the parish members and others who have participated in our monthly work 
days, spring and fall cleaning days, decorating the church and gardens, cutting the grass, 
maintaining our equipment, the Brotherhood and Sisterhood, the Festival committee and 
volunteers, the Kiosk staff, the Choir, our Alter staff and Priests. I know that I probably miss some
people, and please forgive me if I did.

Finally I would like to thank all of you for making St. Vladimir’s what it is, family. It has been an 
honor serving as Starosta.

With love in Christ

Alexei (Jack) Mitchell 


